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A massive Zazi Girls Camp was held from 26 April 2019 to 28 April 2019 , for young girls between 
the age of 15 to 24 years from ten different schools within Endumeni Sub-district.  (read more on 
Page 2) 
 



DUNDEE HOSPITAL  

MANAGEMENT AND STAFF  

WARMLY RECEIVES  

MRS. THEODORAH THANDAZILE  

VILAKAZI  

AS THE NEWLY APPOINTED  

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER  
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FROM LEFT: Ms. NP Zulu (Finance Manager), Mrs. D Khumalo (PHC Supervisor), Mr. NP Shezi (District Office—DD HR Services), Mrs. 

NP Mlambo (PHC Supervisor), Dr B Mumpi (Acting Medical Manager), Mrs.TT Vilakazi New CEO Dundee Hospital , Mrs. GC Shabangu 

(District Director), Mr. IM Gubevu (Systems Manager), Mrs. PN Mbatha (M&E Manager) and Mrs. NT Mkhize (Nursing Manager) and 

Mr. AL Sokhela (Human Resource Manager)  
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Mrs. T T Vilakazi was born in Nkandla in an area called Matshenezimpisi Reserve. Attended Primary 
School at Zungeni Primary School, then Mthiyaqhwa Secondary School and matriculated at 

Nkandla High School.  

 

Did a 4 years integrated  Diploma course in Nursing (General Midwifery, Psychiatry and Commu-
nity) at Ngwelezane Nursing College.  Thereafter she did a Diploma in Primary Health Care also at 
Ngwelezane Nursing College. Obtained the following qualifications from UNISA – Diploma in Occu-

pational Health Degree in Nursing measuring with Education and Health Services Management.  

 

Worked at Stanger and Nkandla Hospital as professional nurse, senior professional nurse, chief 
professional nurse and Primary Health Care Supervisor. Also employed by Waterval Correctional 
Services from 2004-2006. Worked at Kwa-Ceza Hospital as Assistant Nursing Manager- Night duty. 
Employed by Dundee Forensics as a Forensic Manager. Employed by CJM Hospital as an Opera-

tional Manager PHC then PHC Supervisor.  

 

In September 2013 was employed by Church of Scotland Hospital (COSH) as a Deputy Manager 
Nursing until November 2018. She then commenced duties as a Chief Executive Officer at Dundee 

Hospital in December 2018.  

 

I’m glad to come back to Endumeni Sub-District, to work again with the Dundee Hospital team 
which I once worked with previously. With the team that I’m leading I don’t doubt that we will take 
Dundee Hospital to the next level. Endumeni communities will indeed say “Dundee Hospital and 

facilities supported by Dundee hospital are their facilities not government facilities!!!”  

I am looking forward to implementing all Department of Health quality initiatives to improve lives of 

communities we serve. I believe that it is all possible with the community full participation.  

 

Dundee hospital management and staff would like to wish Mrs. T T Vilakazi a warm welcome.   

We hope your stay with us will be a long and prosperous one, building good working relations with 

the staff, management and the community of Endumeni Sub-district. 

INSERT: District management team officially and formally welcoming and introducing Mrs. T T Vilakazi to Dundee hospital        

management team and Heads of Departments. 



A massive Zazi girls camp was held at the 

Environmental centre: Department of Edu-

cation from 26 - 28 April 2019, the target 

group was girls from grade 9 - 11, to help 

empower girls and combat teenage preg-

nancy. 

 

Learners from the following high schools 

attended:- Nyanyeni High School, Thalana 

High School, Boschkloof High School, Ebusi 

High School, Thangeni High School, Seben-

zakusakhanya High School, Dundee Sec-

ondary School and ML Sultan Secondary 

School.  A total of 108 girls attended. 

 

This auspicious event was supported by De-

partment of Health, Umzinyathi District 

Team, Department of Health Primary 

Health Care, Outreach Teams & CCG’s, De-

partment of Social Development and Endu-

meni Municipality.   

 

After arrival on Friday, 26th April 2019, 

they young ladies were registered & name 

tags were done. Lunch was served at 

14h00. The girls were happy & excited 

looking forward to the Camp. After lunch, 

Mr. Mnguni (PHC Co-ordinator) welcomed 

the girls & thanked them for coming. He 

explained the importance of attending 

these camps & they won’t regret it. He em-

phasized that they must enjoy & learn at 

the same time.  Knowledge is power. 
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His Worship Mayor MR. S D Dlamini also ad-

dressed the young ladies and expressed  

words of encouragement “be respectful and 

be proud of who you are” 

 

Such events were initiated by National Gov-

ernment because of high teenage pregnancy. 

“Zazi” meaning “Know Yourself”, what you 

want in life & also your purpose for living.  

Once you know yourself, you will love your-

self and protect yourself. 

 

 It was emphasized that it’s mostly girls who 

get infected with HIV rather than boys, 

that’s why Zazi Camp was founded and for-

mulated to assist & educate young girls in 

knowing facts regarding sexual reproductive 

health, teenage pregnancy, family planning & 

contraceptives, termination of pregnancy, 

HIV & AIDS, sexually transmitted infec-

tions, etc. 

 

There were many educational topics dis-

cussed at the event to groom the young la-

dies which involved personal hygiene, per-

sonal behavior and life coaching.   

 

There 3 day event was also filled with other 

exciting recreational activities and games, 

singing, dancing and a fun-filled Talent show. 

Music entertainment was from Thalana, 

Sebenzakusakhanya, Nyanyeni together with 

ML Sultan, Ebusi, Zethembe, DSS. Mpume 

Khumalo. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zazi camp 2019 was a huge success and all 

honour and appreciation goes to each and 

every person who helped in the preparations 

& success of this magnificent event.          

We applaud you.  Thank you!!! 
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WORLD HAND HYGIENE WASHING  

CAMPAIGN 2019 

Dundee hospital staff celebrated this day on the 10th of May 2019. The activity of the 

day was the hand hygiene relay which was going to serve as a reminder to all 

healthcare workers of the importance of effective hand hygiene to ensure that patient 

safety is not compromised.  The event was organized by Sr. E N Mkhabela (IPC Man-

ager). The aim of the awareness was not only to focus on the fight against infections in 

the healthcare but was also to highlight how both healthcare workers and members of 

the public can make a significant contribution towards a healthier, safer hospital envi-

ronment. Hand Hygiene commitment pledge was signed by the hospital staff including 

the top management.  The theme for this year was “CLEAN CARE FOR ALL” 
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INSERT: STAFF LISTENING ATTENTIVELY AS SR. N E MKHABELA (IPC) CONDUCTED A 

PRESENTATION ON THE IMPORTANCE OF HANDWASHING 

STAFF SINGING HAND HYGIENE SLOGAN IN THE OPEN GROUND WHERE THE RELAY WAS CONDUCTED.  

500ML PUMP TOP SPRAYS ALCOHOL BASED HAND RUB FOR THE HAND 

HYGIENE RELAY AND THE COMMITMENT PLEDGE.  



The 22ND February 2019 was indeed a sad day for some and a 

happy day for others, as we bade farewell to Mr. A. N Mange  

who was  appointed at Dundee Hospital with effect from 

01.02.2011 to 31.03.2019.  

 

Dundee hospital management team and staff wish him well 

on his new venture as the newly appointed Human Resource 

Manager At Niemeyer Hospital  with effect from 01.04.2019.  

May God bless his new journey. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS MR. MANGE!!! 

 

WE WILL MISS YOU 

 

DUNDEE WEB   I    PAGE 08              

Sample Image 

FROM LEFT: MR. N A MANGE ACCOMPANIED BY HIS BEAUTIFUL WIFE MRS. N S MANGE TO HIS FAREWELL PARTY AT  

DUNDEE HOSPITAL CAFETERIA. 
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Umzinyathi Health District was awarded numerous awards by then MEC for 

Health KZN Dr S.M. Dhlomo, amongst them from Dundee Hospital included:  

 Best performance and recognition in Case Management - Sr J E Sayed  

 Recognition for Best Marathon runner - Mr. Lindani Sangweni 

 Ideal clinic - Wasbank clinic 

 

UMZINYATHI HEALTH DISTRICT AT THE 2018/19 

MASEA  

LEFT PICTURE:  SR J E SAYED (CASE MANAGER DUNDEE HOSPITAL) RECEIVING HER AWARD IN 2017 FROM MEC FOR HEALTH KZN 

DR S M DLOMO & GUESTS (FAR RIGHT): SR J E SAYED PROUDLY  PORTRAYS HER MASEA AWARD FOR 2018/19. 

LEFT PICTURE:  MR. L. SANGWENI (COMRADES MARATHON RUNNER) RECEIVING HIS AWARD IN 2017 FROM MEC FOR HEALTH 
KZN DR S M DLOMO AND DR M GUMEDE - ACTING HEAD.  (FAR RIGHT): MR. L SANGWENI PROUDLY PORTRAYS HIS  MASEA AWARD 

FOR 2018/19. 



 

 

 

 

 

Dundee hospital staff came out in numbers eager to donate blood at a recent Blood 

Drive held at Dundee Hospital on the 05th June 2019 organized by SANBS (Newcastle 

branch). 

It’s not just blood, its life!!!  Each donation is tested and separated into its compo-

nents, red blood cells, plasma and platelets. Each of these components is potentially 

given to patients with different conditions ranging from accident victims, cancer pa-

tients and women who experience complications during childbirth.  
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DUNDEE HOSPITAL BLOOD DRIVE 
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FIRE & BURNS PREVENTION AWARENESS 

CAMPAIGN 

On the 22nd June 2019 Dundee hospital’s Rehabilitation department recently em-

barked on a march to raise awareness around fire and burn prevention.  The 

march included learners from Ethangeni Combined School and other stakehold-

ers. 

 

The march started at Dundee hospital to the taxi rank, raising awareness to the 

community about the common causes of burns especially in winter..  The Rehab 

department highlighted the importance of creating awareness to avoid women 

and children from getting burnt since there has been an increase in numbers of 

burnt cases.  Helpful tips were given to the community to avoid burns and what to 

do if someone is burned.  



Physical Address: 

121 MCKENZIE STREET 

P/BAG X2011 

DUNDEE 3000 

Web Address: 

www.kznhealth.gov.za 

SWITCHBOARD: 
034—212 11 12 / 13 / 14 

SWITCHBOARD FAX NUMBER:  
034 -  212 3245 

CONTACT DETAILS 
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